MINUTES
South Carolina Commission for the Blind

1430 Confederate Avenue

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

July 21st, 2015

Convene: 1:30








Adjourn: 3:15

Chairperson Smith called the meeting to order and a moment of silence followed.

Present: Rosemary Roberson, Dr. Judy Johnson, Mary Sonksen, and Peter Smith;  

Chairperson Smith welcomed Dr. Johnson as our newest member on the SCCB Board of Commissioners
Public Comment: None
Approval of July Minutes: Ms. Roberson made a motion to approve the minutes.  Ms. Sonksen seconded the motion.
The motion passed.

Approval of July Financial Report: Mr. Sims reported this financial report ended on June 20th.  There will be a final report (thirteenth month) for the fiscal year 2014/2015 next month.  We have spent 87.37% of our budget during the past fiscal year.  There will be some money carried forward this year.  
Ms. Sonksen made a motion to accept the financial report.  Dr. Johnson seconded the motion.

The motion passed.  
Commissioner’s Report:  Mr. Sims reported we received a letter from the Department of Administration stating all state employees who make under $100,000 will receive a one-time bonus in the amount of $800.00 the first pay date after October 16th.  The Department of Administration, Human Resources Division, will be conducting a study of the state’s classifications.  They will be looking at pay grades in the private sector and other state agencies.  

The Legislative Oversight Committee will review ten different separate state agencies at a time over the next eight to ten years looking at any duplicated services.  Our report is due to the Committee next Tuesday.

Mr. Sims welcomed Dr. Judy Johnson to our Board of Commissioners.    
Mr. Sims reported we were given $150,000 to restart our Prevention Program.  Rhonda Thompson will give you an update on the program.  

Rhonda Thompson stated we will have some funds to help with the prevention of blindness during this fiscal year.  Based on the funding we chose to focus on the leading cause of blindness which is cataracts.  The funding will allow us to assist fifty individuals.  The eligibility requirements are as follows: citizen of the United States, resident of South Carolina, and must have 20/80 acuity or worse corrected with cataracts in both eyes.  The financial eligibility must not exceed the range in a household as outlined in the Federal guidelines and the individual must not be insured.  Ms. Thompson welcomed Dr. Johnson.  
Kyle Walker updated the Board Members on our Summer Teen Program.  He stated it was a great session with a lot of feedback from the teens.  The big hit was the Paul McCarthy concert they attended.  We are in the process of evaluating what we did.  

Mr. Walker stated in the recent enactment of the new law Workforce Investment Opportunity ACT (WIOA) that went into effect last year has made Pre-Employment Transitions Services a part of this act called PETS.  There are five required services and we have to set-aside fifteen percent (15%) of the VR funding and dedicate it to the five required services and the funds are specifically for students with a disability.  If the fifteen percent is not used for PETS then the money will have to be sent back. We are in the process of developing a PETS plan to address this.  The required five categories are: 1. job exploration and counseling, 2. work based learning experiences, 3. counseling on opportunities for enrollment and comprehensive transition or post-secondary education programs at institutions of higher education, 4. workplace readiness training and development of social skills and independent living skills, and 5.  instructions on self-advocacy skills. We are working on a plan to maximize the 1.2 million which is the fifteen percent we have to set-aside.  
Ms. Roberson stated she is excited to hear that our young people will be the focus of this program therefore, they will be competitive in the work place.
Wanda Miller thanked Dr. Johnson for being here and serving on our Board.  Ms. Miller presented Melissa Young with a ten year certificate and pin.  Ms. Young stated it has been an honor and a privilege to serve the citizens of South Carolina for the past ten years and looking forward to serving many more.  

Ms. Miller presented John Stockman with a ten year certificate and pin.  Mr. Stockman thanked the Commission for the Blind for the opportunity to work here.  He said it has made him appreciate all that he has.         
Committee Report: None
Old Business: None
New Business: Mr. Sims gave a review of our 2015/2016 fiscal year budget.  Our budget for 2015/2016 is $11,951,218.00 and PETS is included in this budget for the fiscal year. 

Dr. Johnson asked where the funds were taken from for PETS.  Mr. Sims stated the funds will be taken from our Basic Support Grant.  
Dr. Johnson made a motion to accept the 2015/2016 budget.  Ms. Sonksen seconded the motion.

The motion passed.

Board Meetings: August 18, September 15, October 20
Public Comment:  Joe Urbanek asked if there was a projection of the number of people that might be served the first year under PETS.  Mr. Walker replied “no.”

Executive Session: Chairman Smith stated the Board Members would now go into executive session to discuss personnel and legal matters pertaining to the strategic management of the agency.
Chairman Smith stated the Members are now out of executive session.  

Mr. Sims invited all Members to the SIP graduation on August 6th at the Doubletree on Bush River Road, Columbia at 12:00 pm.

Ms. Roberson made a motion to adjourn.  Dr. Johnson seconded the motion.

The motion passed.

Adjourn: There being no further business the meeting adjourned.
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